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Synopsis As Enacted

Brief Description: Authorizing landlords’ claims on tenants’
property.

By House Committee on Housing (originally sponsored by
Representatives Wineberry, Ballard, Ogden, Mitchell,
P. Johnson, Franklin, D. Sommers, Winsley, Paris,
Van Luven, Bowman, Brough and Wynne).

House Committee on Housing
Senate Committee on Law & Justice

Background: All moneys, negotiable instruments, securities,Background:Background:
or other tangible or intangible property that is furnished
in exchange, or linked to the illegal exchange of a
controlled substance, is subject to seizure by law
enforcement officers or authorized inspectors. All property
rights in items seized in this manner are forfeited by the
owner.

When property is seized and forfeited, the law enforcement
agency that seized the property may retain it for official
use or may sell it if it is not required to be destroyed by
law and is not harmful to the public. The proceeds from the
sale of all forfeited property, and all moneys that are
forfeited, must be used for paying the expenses of
conducting the investigation leading to the seizure; the
expenses of the proceedings for forfeiture and sale; the
expenses of seizure, maintenance of custody, and
advertising; the costs of the prosecuting attorney; and
court costs.

If there is any money remaining after the expenses
associated with the seizure are paid, and the property that
was forfeited was personal property, then 75 percent of the
proceeds are deposited into the general fund of the seizing
agency and 25 percent of the proceeds are deposited into the
state public safety and education account.

The money deposited into the general fund of the seizing
agency may only be used for the expansion or improvement of
law enforcement services, which includes the creation of
reward funds to help in the conviction of people who violate
controlled substances laws. Money deposited into the public
safety and education account is used for traffic safety
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education, highway safety, criminal justice training, crime
victims’ compensation, judicial education, the judicial
information system, winter recreation parking, and the state
game program.

In the case of proceeds from the sale of real property, the
money is split between the seizing agency and the state drug
enforcement and education account.

If the forfeited property is subject to a valid security
interest, and the secured party was unaware of the illegal
activity when the security interest was created, then the
forfeited property is still subject to the security
interest.

Sometimes a landlord’s property may be damaged during a drug
enforcement action against a tenant.

Summary: The procedures for distributing proceeds fromSummary:Summary:
forfeited property in drug cases are modified. Ten percent
of the net proceeds derived from forfeited personal or real
property in drug cases must be remitted to the state’s drug
enforcement and education account. The seizing law
enforcement agency retains the remainder of the net proceeds
for the expansion and improvement of law enforcement
activity related to controlled substances. The deductions
for investigation-related expenses are deleted. Quarterly
reports on forfeited property are required from seizing law
enforcement agencies.

A forfeiture of money, negotiable instruments, securities,
or other tangible or intangible property is subject to a
claim by a landlord for damage to the property directly
caused by a law enforcement officer while searching a
tenant’s property. The claim by the landlord must be filed
with the local government within 30 days after the seizure.

The landlord cannot recover on a claim for property damage
if the landlord knew about the illegal drug activity by the
tenant. The landlord must first use the tenant’s damage
deposit to repair any damage caused by the tenant before
asserting a claim against the seized property.

Votes on Final Passage:Votes on Final Passage:Votes on Final Passage:

House 96 0
Senate 48 1 (Senate amended)
House (House refused to concur)
Senate 49 0 (Senate amended)
House 97 0 (House concurred)

Effective: June 11, 1992Effective:Effective:
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